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Dear  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Title 10, 

United States Code, Section 1552.  After careful and conscientious consideration of the entire 

record, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the evidence submitted was 

insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  Consequently, your 

application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

20 March 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.         

 

On 6 August 2024 you were stopped by civilian police for failing to adhere to the speed limit; 

specifically, driving at 90 miles per hour (MPH) in an area with a posted speed limit of 65 MPH.    

You received a 6105 counseling entry on 14 August 2024 and submitted a rebuttal statement on 

16 August 2024.  On 6 November 2024, the  Superior Court dismissed the case due to 

lack of prosecution. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the Page 11 from your official military 

personnel file (OMPF).  The Board considered your contentions that the speeding allegation was 

unsupported as the court dismissed the charge, and you were improperly issued the Page 11 entry 

before the civilian court decision. 

 

The Board noted a civilian court dismissal, and the actions of the Marine Corps are separate and 

distinct, and neither is dependent upon the other for legitimacy.  Moreover, there is no 

prohibition on making a 6105 counseling entry prior to a civilian court adjudication of the 

underlying misconduct.  The Board determined that the entry satisfied the paragraph 6105 

counseling requirements detailed in MCO 1900.16 (MARCORSEPMAN).  Specifically, the 

Board noted that the entry provided written notification concerning your deficiencies, specific 






